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December 9, 2021 
 
 
Sean C. Mayo – Pipeline Safety Director, Pipeline Safety Program 
State of Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
P.O. Box 47250 
Olympia, WA 98504-7250 
 
Subject: Docket PG-150120, V.B.3. Leak Surveys 
 
Dear Mr. Mayo,  
 
This letter serves as Cascade Natural Gas Corporation’s (CNGC) notification as required per Settlement Agreement, 
Docket PG-150120 Section V.B.3., between the Staff of the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
(WUTC) and CNGC.   
 
Section V.B.3. requires CNGC to notify the WUTC when a pipeline segment returns to code-based survey intervals 
based from information available to substantiate SMYS below 20% or to validate the MAOP of a pipeline segment.  
Pipeline segment length that will be returning to leak survey intervals prescribed by code include the following: 
  

District Work Order # Segment Length (ft) 

Mount Vernon 32166 41 

Mount Vernon GG002457 204 

Mount Vernon MTVL1-1 81,574 

 
If you have any questions or would like to review any of the documentation pertaining to any of these 
segments, please do not hesitate to contact me directly.  
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Ryan Privratsky 
Director, System Integrity 
Cascade Natural Gas Corporation 
8113 W. Grandridge Blvd. 
Kennewick, WA 99336-7166 
ryan.privratsky@cngc.com 
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